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ROSSMOOR WOMEN’S 18-HOLE GOLF CLUB 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, February 11, 2016,  
Event Center Tahoe Room 

 
The meeting was called to order at 11:45 a.m. 

 
 

Margo Dutton, Captain, welcoming the members of the 
18ers present at the Launch the Season lunch and 
general meeting, said that she was looking forward to a 
very successful year of golf. 

Janice Davis, representing the WGANC Board of 
Directors, said that participation in major tournaments 
in 2016 would be on a first-come-first-served basis. 
Registration would open online at 9 a.m. on the 
Monday six weeks before the start of a tournament in 
the presence of a WGANC official who would be able 
to solve any computer problems that might arise when 
so many people were trying to access the WGANC 
Web site at the same time. Problems could be avoided 
if everyone made sure in advance that their WGANC 
user name, password and profile were up to date. Only 
one person per team of two or four had to sign up for a 
particular tournament.  
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She also urged everyone to “like” WGANC on its 
Facebook page and to sign up in large numbers for 
Open Days. 

Margo Dutton, Captain, speaking on behalf of all 
members of the 18ers, congratulated Diane Matoney on 
her birthday on February 10 and thanked Bari Mantel 
and Joan Baggett for organizing the 2016 Launch the 
Season party. 

Mark Heptig, Director of Golf, said that Chris Andres, 
the Pro Shop assistant who had recently passed the 
professional players’ test, would be helping the 18ers 
with their tournaments in 2016. 

The Pro Shop would be organizing many golf activities 
in the coming months, including one-day spring clinics 
and a mini golf school offering one hour of instruction 
and one hour of golf practice. There was a launch 
monitor to try out on the driving range and lessons and 
new teaching gear were also available. 

When he had recently met with the 9ers, he had drawn 
attention to the importance of having fun, 
understanding etiquette and respecting other players.  

All golfers should therefore review etiquette from time 
to time and use their equipment and cart to speed up 
play by being able to hit a golf shot in 20 seconds, 
knowing the rules of golf and leaving the course better 
than they had found it. 
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Margo Dutton, Captain, said that nametags to be worn 
on play days would soon be available for everyone. 

A “member mixer” in the form of a 9 a.m. shotgun 
would be held on March 3. 

She urged all members to sign up for the Sassy Sixties 
tournament in April and to volunteer for committees 
and other tournaments in which they were not playing. 

Linda Pingatore had a signup book for those who were 
looking for partners to play with on days other than 
Thursdays. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Olivia Hsueh, Treasurer, read out her report. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Riding 

 

 

  


